

PRUEBAS LIBRES PARA LA OBTENCIÓN DEL TÍTULO DE GRADUADO EN EDUCACIÓN SECUNDARIA OBLIGATORIA DESTINADAS A PERSONAS MAYORES DE DIECIOCHO AÑOS EN LA COMUNIDAD AUTÓNOMA DE CASTILLA-LA MANCHA

CUESTIONARIO CONVOCATORIA DE SEPTIEMBRE 2018

DNI		 Nombre	
Apellidos			
Centro de Examen			

<u>ÁMBITO DE LA COMUNICACIÓN</u> <u>INGLÉS</u>

Instrucciones Generales:

- Duración del ejercicio: 1 hora.
- Mantenga su DNI en lugar visible durante la realización de la prueba.
- Realice cada ejercicio en los espacios reservados para ello a continuación de cada pregunta y entregue este cuadernillo completo al finalizar la prueba.
- Lea detenidamente los textos, cuestiones o enunciados.
- Cuide la presentación y la ortografía.
- Revise la prueba antes de entregarla.

Criterios de calificación:

Este ejercicio se calificará numéricamente entre 0 y 10.

Nota: Para superar la materia de inglés correspondiente al ámbito de la comunicación, deberá obtener una puntuación mínima de cinco puntos.

<u>R E A D I N G</u>

A) READING COMPREHENSION: Read the following text.

GAMING DISORDER

The World Health Organization (WHO) has said that too much gaming is a mental health problem. The WHO has put "gaming addiction" on its official list of diseases. The list is called the International Classification of Diseases. Gaming disorder happens when people cannot stop playing and gaming becomes more important than other interests. The WHO says this must happen for at least a year to be a gaming disorder. Someone with gaming disorder will play even if they know they have problems and they have suffered "negative consequences" from too much gaming.

The WHO said doctors should know that gaming addiction is a danger to people's health that has "serious" consequences. A WHO spokesman said most people who play video games don't have a disorder. However, in certain circumstances, too much gaming can lead to problems. Some doctors believe that too much gaming is not a mental **illness**. Psychiatrist Allen Frances compared a gaming addiction to coffee addiction. He said: "Billions of people around the world are **hooked on** caffeine for fun or better functioning, but only rarely does this cause more trouble than its worth."

https://breakingnewsenglish.com/1712/171226-gaming-disorder-2.html

- 1) Answer the following questions. Write full sentences: $(0.25 \times 4 = 1 \text{ point})$
 - a) Which organization said gaming addiction was a disease?
 - b) How long must someone have a gaming problem for it to be a disorder?
 - c) What will someone with gaming disorder insist on doing?
 - d) What did psychiatrist Allen Frances compare a gaming addiction to?



2) Decide if the following sentences are TRUE or FALSE. Give evidence from the text.(0.25 x 4 = 1 point)

	True/False
) Gaming addiction is now on the WHO's official list of diseases.	
Evidence:	
) The WHO said all doctors know about the dangers of gaming.	
Evidence:	L
) The WHO said all the people who play videogames have a disorder.	
Evidence:	
) The WHO said billions of people around the world are hooked on gaming.	
Evidence:	

3) Find the synonym in the text.

(0.125 x 4 = 0.5 points)

- a) An illness or medical problem:
- b) Addicted:
- c) Operating:
- d) Problem:

B) USE OF ENGLISH

4) Complete the following sentences with the correct form of the verb in brackets. $(0.2 \times 10 = 2 \text{ points})$

a) l	a great film yesterday.	(see)
b)	a new car?	(you ever buy)
c) The band	while I	(play, write)
d) Her mother years.	in Victoria for the past five	(live)
 e) When I first came to noisy area. 	this house it quite a	(be)
f) How often	you your plants?	(water)
g) My friends and I	judo this year.	(learn)
h) We can't come on F a concert.	(go)	
i) Please lend me the b	book. I promise I	(give it back)
j) you	for the exam tonight?	(study)

5) Write questions for the following answers according to the underlined words.

 $(0.2 \times 5 = 1 \text{ point})$

a) Whose

That new game is <u>Stephen's</u>.

b) How long

They spent two weeks in the meeting.

c) What

The weather was <u>horrible</u> yesterday.

d) How

She has come to school <u>by bus</u> this morning.

e) Which

My favourite videogame is "Minecraft".



6) Rephra	sing. Rewrite the following sentences:	(0.2 x 10 = 2 points)
1. Are y	/ou Portuguese? (QUESTION)	
Are y	you from ?	
2. Ann	is better at Maths than him. (COMPARATIVE)	
He is	s not as	
	t is the price of this book? (QUESTION)	
How	much?	
4 Perh	aps he is ill. (MODAL VERBS)	
He m		
5. The p	police arrested the thieves. (PASSIVE)	
The t	thieves	
6. I bou	ight a house. It has got two floors. (RELATIVE CLAU	SE)
l bou	ight a house	
- "-		
	students aren't listening to the teacher", he said. (F	REPORTED SPEECH)
He sa	aid that	
8. "She	e must study for a test today", he said. (REPORTED \$	SPFFCH)
	aid that	
9. She l	has worked here since 2015. (PRESENT PERFECT A	DVERBS)
She l	has worked here	
10. lf w	e don't recycle more, we will harm our planet.(CON	DITIONAL)
Unl	ess	

C) WRITING

7) Choose ONLY ONE of the following topics:

- A. Write about something interesting you've done recently in your town. Use the prompts below to help you. Write at least 100 words.
 - where and when you did it
 - who you were with
 - what kind of event / show /exhibition etc was
 - why you liked it
 - what you would recommend to someone visiting your town
- B. Write a blog post about a concert or festival you've been to. Use the prompts below to help you. Write at least 100 words.
 - where / when it was
 - who played at the concert
 - the style(s) of music you listened to
 - information about the band(s)
 - why you liked / didn't like the music